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From Our Pastor: 
School is just around the corner, and by the time you get this, it will have started. As well as having a Fall 
Kick-Off on the 18th of September, we start Sunday School.  Sunday services change back to 10:30 a.m. on 
the 12th, and Confirmation starts again on the 19th. It is a busy time of year for Pastors because Advent is just 
around the corner, and everything goes back to full tilt in September. 

I think though that in the busy-ness of our lives we need to take time out to focus, and to talk to God. God is a 
good listener, and sometimes I wish I was as good a good listener. But it takes time, and not many of us have 
much of that to spare. Between my family, my duties as a pastor, and ministering to those in need, it is 
difficult to find time to listen to what God is saying. But we all need to do that. We all need to spend some 
time alone with God. 

The Psalms echo that we need to be still in order to hear God speaking. So how can we be still in a world 
where there is the noise of life all around us? One of my favorite childhood speakers said to a group of us 
once to close our eyes and imagine a room that calms us, one that has our favorite woodwork, and carpeting. 
One where we would feel comfortable talking to God, and there are no distractions. My favorite chair is in 
there, along with other favorite things. It is a room that never needs to be dusted or cleaned. It is a room where 
nothing in it grows old or seems used. And after he had named a few other things, I had created an imaginary 
room in my head. 

And do you know what? I still go to that room today. It has never changed. It is still the same as it was when I 
was a teenager listening to the words of an evangelist. The point here is that when I need to be alone with 
God, I can close my eyes and go to that room. And we can spend time in conversation in a very familiar and 
comfortable, and "quiet" environment. 

Take the time to talk to God. And if you find it difficult, create a room in your imagination with your eyes 
closed that makes you feel warm and cozy. A room that will be there all the time. A room where one can find 
God again in the hustle and bustle of life. 
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September Birthdays 
Please note that this month’s Birthday Sunday will 
be on September 26, 2010.  Anyone with a 
September Birthday is asked to bring snacks for the 
Coffee/Tea Fellowship hour that day. 

Beginning on Sunday, 
September 12, Worship 
Services will begin at 10:30 
a.m. followed immediately 
after by our usual Coffee/Tea 
Fellowship time beginning at 

approximately 12 pm. 

Monday night Bible study will begin at 7 p.m., 
September 20 and Wednesday morning bible study 
will begin at 10 a.m., September 22. Wednesday 
evening prayer meetings will continue at 7 p.m.  

Memorial Fund  

The Memorial Fund 
Committee graciously 
wishes to acknowledge the 
purchase of five 
communion tray inserts, a 
communion tray lid and 
replating of the chalice and ciborium in 
memory of EARNEST T. GASTON from 
Doris Gaston. 

The chalice and ciborium were originally 
gifts in memory of CAROLYN SALO . 

In memory of WILFRED G. MANLEY , 
memorials have been received from: Mr. 
and Mrs. Donald Thompson, John and 
Cindy Moilanen, Alfred Jouppi, Janet and 

Ed Kotajarvi, and Robert Usitalo, Friends 
and Loved Ones. 

In memory of EARNEST T. GASTON, 
memorials have been received from: Mr. 
and Mrs. Donald Thompson. 
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Memorial Fund Committee 

 

Rally Day 
Mark your calendars for 
Rally Day.  The first day of 
Sunday School is September 
19th at 9:30 a.m.  
Confirmation classes will 
also begin the same day at 4 

p.m. 

 

The Cross Family has moved to 20176 Mada 
Avenue, Southfield, MI 48075. 

Former member, Cheryl (Bond) Holtz and her 
husband, Todd Holtz, have moved to: 21545 N 57th 
Avenue, Glendale AZ 85308. 
 
Helen Snell moved to 185 Vantage View Drive, 
Petoskey, MI 49770. 
Cecil Earle and Jeannette Ritchie moved to 24977 
Laurel Woods, #107, Southfield, MI 48033. 

Betty Jane 
Perkins 

May 17, 1925 – 
August 15, 

2010 
Betty Perkins, long-time member of Emmanuel died 
on August 15, 2010 at the age of 85.  She was the 
wife of the late Carl Perkins; mother of Charles 
Andrew Perkins; loving caregiver to nieces: Joanna 
Carla Roberts and Mary Loiuse D’Herin; adored 
grandmother, sister, aunt and friend.   

Her memorial service was held at Emmanuel on 
August 28, 2010. 
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Regarding the Fall 
Kickoff: 
The other day I talked to Southfield Public Schools, 
Executive Chef, Aric Wienclaw.  Chef Aric told me 
that kids today have pretty complex tastes, but hot 
dogs are definitely their favorite.  Our children are 
used to eating a wide variety of foods.  So the 
Emmanuel cooks and confirmation class will have 
some fun wearing aprons, hair nets and plastic gloves, 
just like they do in the school cafeteria. The menu for 
the meal after the sing-along concert on September 18 
will include hot dogs, macaroni and cheese, cookies, 
milk and juice, coffee and tea.  

Hope to see you all then.  May Christ always be our 
focus. 

���������
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Bass Lake Festival at 
Camp Michi-Lu-Ca 
Camp Michi-Lu-Ca is a beautiful place where you 
can see the wonders of God’s creation through 
wildlife and the wonderful people that come together 
to worship there. 

They have so many fun activities you can do.  There 
are various crafts and skills to learn in groups.  There 
are talks to take part in where you learn new things 
and lessons in life.  We played new games and sung 
many new songs.  There were also two bands that 
named 3Union and Burning Yesterday and we loved 
their concerts.  There was recreation time where you 
got to choose what to do like swimming or nature 
hikes and they also had a Euchre tournament which 
Lisa and Maria took part in.  Mass gathering time 
was also fun and Bishop Mark Hanson preached to 
us. 

Camp was really fun for all of us.  This is what Lisa 
Jones said about Bass Lake…..“I want to thank God 
for the people He blessed for us to have an 
opportunity to go to Bass Lake church camp.  My 
experience at Bass Lake was breath-taking, 
everything was beautiful.  Going up to Bass Lake, I 
was excited to attend this church gathering.  I loved 
everything that happened.  Everybody was nice, and 
I learned a lot.  This is a life changing experience for 
me.  I thank God for everything he has done for me.” 

Maria Wardell said that the camp was very 
interesting and challenged her to stretch her “comfort 
zone”. 

Morgan Jones also wanted to say something about 
her experience at Bass Lake…..“Thank you for 
letting me go to Bass Lake.  I had a fun time and 
learned a lot of things.  It was a good experience for 
me.  I played games that I had never played before, 
like Honey If You Love Me, Ship-Shore, and 
Princesses, Nights, Dragons.  The concerts were also 
really fun and I took pictures with the bands.  The 
camp is a beautiful place and I met wonderful 
people.  I loved being able to hear Bishop Mark 
Hanson speak.  I also thought it was very nice when 
we had guests over for dinner and helped them out.  I 
hope that I can go again next year.  Thank you so 
much again and God bless you all.” 

I enjoyed Bass Lake Camp a lot and the others did 
too.  Thank you everyone who gave us the 
opportunity to go to camp and have such great 
experiences. 

�	����	������	
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God’s Handiwork  

Vacation Bible School: 
God’s Work, Our Hands 

The week of August 25th Emmanuel opened its doors 
to members, family and friends in the community for 
Vacation Bible School.  With five adults, sixteen 
volunteers, and over twenty children, the spirit was 
definitely working our hands.  Each day we heard 
how God was doing His work through His people.  
Christina Wardell made sure the daily lessons were 
ready and faithfully provided transportation to many 
of the kids.  We began every evening with a great 
meal prepared by Harriet Demorest and Janet 
Kotajarvi, followed by a Bible story from various 
volunteers and music with Barb Klimkowski.  The 
daily theme was based on a Bible story.  On Monday, 
Sharon Hall shared with the group how the Knitting 
Ministry provides loops of love and blankets of 
blessings to many people.  She talked about the 
disciple Dorcas and how she ministered to the 
widows and the poor with shawls and blankets.  The 
children and adults made a quilt, a blanket and a 
banner to go along with the story.    On Tuesday, we 
heard about planting seeds in good soil and acts of 
charity from John Adams.  We heard how the fresh 
fruit and vegetables from the community garden are 
used to feed those less fortunate.  On Wednesday the 
group heard from LaDonn People and Mary 
Chavanak about helping others.  On Thursday, Sandy 
Lengemann spoke about using one’s hands to do 
God’s work.  On Friday, Darin Page gave yet another 
example of how God is doing His work through each 
of us.  Richard Chavanak prepared kits and led the 
group through building an awesome tool box.  Jane 

Kemppainen, Donna Page and Barb led the group 
through various crafts and Ed Kotajarvi and LJ 
Nobles led the group through outside activities.  
Pastor Del and Jerry Hall led the adult Bible study 
each night.  Comique People, Cindy Anderson and 
Sandy Lengemann helped with various activities to 
make the week run smooth.  The week was full of 
examples, both in the Bible and in our interactions, 
of how we were doing God’s handiwork.  Special 
thanks to the planning committee and volunteers for 
all of the hard work and dedication.   

��������	��
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Editor’s Note: VBS was such a big hit with the kids 
that one attendee was inspired to write the following 
letter: 

Thank you for letting us have the chance to come to 
Vacation Bible School.  I learned some great things 
during Bible School. 

It has been a blessing and really fun at Bible School.  
Once again, I would like to say thank you for letting 
us come and bring friends with us, so they can learn 
about God as well. 

Love, 

����������	��

Rhionna Nichols with a Camp Counselor 

Thank You 

Rhionna Nichols would like to thank the 
congregation for sponsoring a week at Camp Michi-
Lu-Ca.  Rhionna writes:   

Dear Church: 

Thank you for letting me go to Camp Michi-Lu-Ca.  
It was so beautiful.  They talked about God and how 
the world was created.  They showed us Oral Stump 
and said in the winter the beavers come and bit down 
the tree.  They said not to kick it, because it is an old 
tree.  When it was time to eat, we had a food truck 
bring us our food.  We brought our own plates, forks, 
spoons, knives and bowls and when we finished 
eating, we washed our dishes in the sinks.  Then we 
had to hang them up on a rope in a mesh bag. 

We went to chapel.  Chapel is a place where you talk 
about God and sing different kinds of songs.  We 
stayed at chapel for about three hours.  Then we went 
back to our togan. (It is a tent.)  We had dinner and 
then we went to the togan and talked about our 
favorite part of the day.  Then we went to bed.  Then 
we did waterfront activities.  We did canteen time, 
swimming, canoeing, did the zip-line, and we played 
games.  We had time with Kirsten, did the trail walk, 
and went horseback riding, arts and crafts, sports and 
leisure, fishing, hiking, and other stuff.  The saddest 
part was when it was time to go back home.  I cried 
and was very sad.  I didn’t want to leave my new best 
friend, Abby.  She was very nice to me and I thank 
you guys for letting me go to the church camp.  I 
appreciate it.  
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Stephen 
Marsh Resigns 
as Bishop of 
ELCA SE 
Michigan 
Synod 
The Rev. Stephen G. Marsh, bishop of the Southeast 
Michigan Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church 
in America (ELCA), informed the synod June 25 that 
he is resigning as bishop effective June 28. Marsh 
said he is "personally dealing with a number of 
emotional health issues, including addiction issues" 
and must enter an inpatient treatment facility. 

"The counsel I have received from my therapists and 
from my own heart is that my healing in a safe 
environment and building a firm foundation on a 
road to recovery need to be my primary concerns for 
as long as it takes," Marsh wrote in his resignation 
letter. "Unfortunately, with that agenda, I will not be 
able to faithfully execute my duties as bishop of the 
Southeast Michigan Synod in ways that are needed in 
the present and the immediate future." 

Marsh expressed his thanks to the synod, the synod 
staff, the synod council and its executive committee, 
the Rev. Mark S. Hanson, ELCA presiding bishop, 
and the ELCA Conference of Bishops. 

"I am deeply sorry that my personal issues are now 
causing our synod to go through another period of 
trauma, anxiety and concern.  I will continue to pray 
for the forward and missional movement of the 
Southeast Michigan Synod, and I ask that you 
continue to pray for me in my healing and my future 
ministry," Marsh wrote. 

Marsh, 55, was elected bishop of the synod in 2009. 
He succeeded the Rev. John H.K. Schreiber, who 
died in August 2008.  The Rev. Kenneth R. Olsen, 
former bishop of the ELCA Metropolitan Chicago 
Synod, served as interim bishop until Marsh took 
office. 

Synod leaders have made preparations for 
"continuity of leadership in the office of the bishop," 
Hanson and Dr. Will Scott, synod vice president, 
wrote in a letter to the synod.  They added that Olsen 
"has expressed willingness to serve again in that 
capacity." 

According to Hanson and Scott, this is not the first 
time Marsh has sought treatment for addiction 
issues.  In 2009 they said Marsh was admitted to 
inpatient care for addiction issues. 

"Following almost 30 days of treatment, he was 
released, and he returned to the synod," wrote 
Hanson and Scott. "In the ensuing months, we were 
prayerful for a successful recovery. Unfortunately, 
however, we learned recently that Bishop Marsh's 
condition requires another extended period of 
inpatient treatment." 

Both wrote that the synod was greatly concerned 
about Marsh's need for additional care. 

"As he departs, we graciously thank Bishop Marsh 
for his time of service.  We also ask for your 
individual and collective prayers for his full 
recovery," Hanson and Scott wrote.  They also wrote 
that they hoped Marsh "will be healed in body and 
spirit so that he can look forward to an early 
resumption of his service as an ordained minister." 
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Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
23425 Lahser Road 
Southfield, MI  48033 

Address Service Requested 

 
Wednesday Evening Prayer Meetings 7 p.m. 

September 18, 5 p.m.: Fall Kickoff 

Beginning Rally Day, September 19:  
 Sunday School 9:30 a.m. 
 Sunday Worship 10:30 a.m. 
 Coffee/Tea Fellowship 12 noon 

Beginning Monday, September 20: 
Monday Evening Bible Study 7 p.m. 
Wednesday Morning Bible Study 10 a.m. 
 

Please call the church office at (248)357-1848 if you no longer wish to receive this monthly newsletter. 
 


